

Andy Beshear GOVERNOR

Jim Gray SECRETARY

MEMORANDUM

To: All Prequalified Contractors

James Ballinger, PE, PLS State Highway Engineer From:

Date: March 1, 2022

Subject: Certificate of Eligibility

Extension of Deadline for 2022 Renewal Year

The Commonwealth has faced numerous States of Emergency during the 2021 Calendar Year, including destroyed and damaged offices and files. The Transportation Cabinet understands the hardships these disasters have made for several companies throughout the Commonwealth. Therefore, a 60-day extension will be granted for all companies renewing their certificate of eligibility during the 2022 Renewal Year.

Do not hesitate to contact the Division of Construction Procurement with any questions concerning this extension.

JB/RM